
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 12/06/2014 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:30 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the October meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian reported that the balance in the operational fund is $1939.61 which should be 
enough to cover the remainder of the year's expenses with carry-over to next year. 

 
Field Marshall Report 

Ray Crowley was not present at the October meeting   
Buddy Harlan informed the membership that we have a long bamboo pole in the pavilion 
that can be used to help locate downed aircraft using observers and cell phones for 
communications. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill reported that we are fine and there are no open safety issues. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike Denest reported that the November/December Newsletter is now out and asked that 
the members continue to provide material for future issues. 
 
Leif reported that an archive of old back-issues of Prop Kicks to 1992 have been scanned 
and are now online on the website. 

 
Old Business 

Leif noted that there had been no nominations yet submitted for 2015 officer positions.  
In response, Henry Bohe nominated the 2014 slate of officers to continue in 2015. 
 
Bill Brueckman presented the audit of the club finances that Dick Plyler had completed.  
 

New Business 
The club voted for officers for 2015.  The 2014 slate of officers was voted in 
unanimously for continued service in 2015 with no opposing votes. 
 

• Bill Brueckman - President 
• Dan Crawford - Vice President 
• Leif Thomson - Secretary 
• Brian Swarts - Treasurer 

 
Upcoming events were discussed 

• Christmas Luncheon - Saturday, December 13th at 1:00 PM at the Longwood 
family restaurant.  G-Force has donated gift certificates 

• Mid-Week flyer's breakfast will be on Tuesday, December 16th at Dutchway 
restaurant at 9:00 AM.  This will replace the Wednesday breakfast for that week. 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
New Business (continued) 

Other new business: 
 

• Freeze Fly will be on January 1st, 2015 at 10:00 AM.   
• It was noted that we have restarted indoor flying on scheduled weekends.  

o Bill reminded the membership that a donation of at least $5 is 
expected as the school is making changes to their policy and may 
require a fee for use of the gym in the future. 

o Mike Denest suggested that if we run into funding issues we could 
open up flying to other local clubs to help meet any minimum 
charges. 

• Pete Jones let the club know that he and Marion will be moving to Virginia, 
but that he will continue to be active in the club until their house in Maryland 
is sold. 

• Keith Martin gave a report on Rick Greenawalt's health condition.  Bill 
Losey volunteered to send a card for the club. 

 
 
 
New Members 

 
There were no prospective members waiting for a vote 
 
The club voted and approved probationary membership for: 
 

• Kirk Bedsole  - Kirk is Tommy's father and has recently been learning to fly.  
Kirk will be sponsored by Tommy. 

 
 
 
 

 
50/50 
 Bill Brueckman won $38 in the 50/50 raffle and donated $20 back to the club 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There were no topics raised for Airplane talk at the October meeting. 

 
The meeting was closed at around 10:00 AM  
 

Next Meeting 
Saturday, February 7th at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


